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Friday 11th June 2021 
Dear Parents and Carers  
 
A very warm welcome back to the final half of the summer term. Thank you for ensuring your 
children are wearing the correct uniform and PE kit.  
 
We have once again revised our Covid-19 risk assessment and published it on our website. As 
from the start of next week, start and finish times will be as follows: 
 
8.30am-8.40am rolling start (gates will close promptly at 8.40am)  
2.55pm (gates will open) for a 3pm finish 
 
We will continue with the one-way system and stagger entry (although this will no longer be 
year group specific), holding people back at the gates as necessary. We will no longer be 
strongly encouraging adults to wear face coverings outside when coming onto the site to drop 
off or pick up but do ask you to wear them if conversing with staff or coming into the building for 
any reason. You are, of course, welcome to continue to wear them should you wish to and we 
do expect everyone to continue to socially distance as much as possible. Thank you for your 
continued patience and support.  
 
National School Sports Week  
We are remaining optimistic that our plans for National School Sports Week will be able to go 
ahead, with parents being able to come and spectate if restrictions are fully lifted on 21st June. 
Further communication and detail will follow next week, after the Prime Minister’s 
announcement scheduled for Monday.  
 
Sun safety 
With the warmer weather now hopefully here to stay, please ensure your child has appropriate 
sun protection including sunscreen, a hat and sunglasses. Please also make sure that they 
have a lightweight, waterproof coat in school every day for those unexpected downpours!  
 
Curriculum guides and homework 
These will be published next week and provide lots of important information. As usual, both 
documents will be sent home via ParentMail and a paper copy of homework activities will also 
be given to your child. Curriculum guides and homework will also be available to view and/or 
download from our website and hard copies available from the office on request.  
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French phrase of the week 
Mrs Levantine (Leader of Modern Foreign Languages) has asked me to include our French 
phrase of the week in newsletters again and we would love for you to practise using these with 
your child/ren at home. This week it has been:  
 
Au revoir Madame… / Mademoiselle… / Monsieur… (Goodbye Mrs…/ Miss… / Mr…) 
 
Attendance  
I have asked Miss Camble to meet with the School Pupil Council to review attendance awards 
this year as it has been such an unusual one. As soon as they have made a decision as to the 
best way forward, I will let you know – watch this space!  
 
Parking 
Following on from the feature in the previous newsletter about community safety, another 
reminder to please not wait or park on the roundabout where there are yellow lines and/or 
zigzags. This is dangerous and puts our community at risk. As the Parking Enforcement Officer 
always says, a disability badge is not a reason to park dangerously.  We have recently had cars 
parked opposite bollards restricting the road access and the ability for pedestrians to cross 
safely.  If you have a blue badge and you are parking on yellow lines please ensure you are not 
causing danger to other road users, including pedestrians. In addition to this, please do not 
block or park across people’s driveways. Thank you.  
 
A plea from Year 1 
Do you have any spare/unwanted small world animal or dinosaur toys suitable for Year 1 
children and in good condition? If so, please do send them into school in a clearly labelled 
bag/box. Many thanks.  
 
School premises development projects 
I am excited to be able to let you know about two projects that will be taking place over the 
summer holidays. Firstly, our EYFS classrooms are being completely refurbished! We cannot 
wait to share the plans with our new starters and their families and we will take photos to post 
on Class Dojo too once the rooms are complete! In addition, we are having some outdoor gym 
equipment installed in the area outside the current Year 6 classrooms. This is being partially 
funded through sports premium - we cannot wait to see what it looks like and for the children to 
begin being able to increase their fitness levels further!  
 
Staffing news  
We are delighted to have appointed Mrs Vicky Galpin as Assistant Headteacher and Key Stage 
2 leader as from September 2021. Mrs Galpin is currently working at Edward Bryant School in 
Bognor Regis and has previously worked in London, having held a number of middle leadership 
roles. She will be spending some time in school so she can begin to get to know us this side of 
the summer holidays.  
 
As we near the end of another academic year, there are some other staffing changes to share. 
Several members of staff are leaving as their temporary contracts come to an end. We are 
delighted that both Miss Misselbrook (Individual Needs Assistant) and Mr Kirkwood (LSA and 
sports coach) are going on to complete their teacher training. Miss Axton (Year 5 Class 
Teacher) is also sadly leaving and Mrs Logan (Individual Needs Assistant) is leaving towards 
the end of this month. Congratulations to Mrs Ronchetti (SENCo) who has been appointed as 
class teacher at Thakeham Primary School as from September 2021. Further information about 
arrangements around Mrs Ronchetti’s departure and a succession plan will follow shortly.  
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank all of these members of staff for the contributions 
they have made to our school during their time in post and wish them every happiness and 



 

  

success in the future. We know we will keep in touch and they will always remain part of our 
Summerlea family.  
 
We are thrilled to have internally appointed Mrs Mortimer, Mrs Silcock and Miss Hills as 
Learning Support Assistants to fill some of the vacancies this will leave us with.  
 
Transition Day will take place on Wednesday 7th July and staffing arrangements will be shared 
with children and parents shortly before this date as usual.  
 
Parent forum 
Finally, a reminder about the parent focus group taking place on Wednesday 23rd June via 
Zoom at 1.30pm on the theme of anti-bullying and racism. Please ensure you return your reply 
slip and submit any questions by the end of next week at the latest.  
 
Wishing you a sunny and safe weekend.  
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
Mrs Helen Morris 
Headteacher 
 



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  

 
 
 
  
  



 

  

 
  



 

  



 

  

 
  



 

  

 


